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A Message from Our Pastor
Rev. Lou Ellen Hartley

When I was a child my father had a record album by a Christian comedian who sang a song called “Tip toe through the Tithers.” It went like this:
“Now being in the ministry brings problems, this is true.	
But there is always someone who can tell you what to do.
They’ll tell you, 
Tip toe through the tithers being careful to stay off their toes,
and try not to offend when you speak.
Don’t shock Brother Carter, he’s a charter member of the church.
And he gives 50 dollars a week.
You can preach brimstone and fire, long as that offering gets higher
but you must never mention money,
Keep it funny and stay out of Malachi, You’ll get along just fine. 
As long as you tip toe through the tithers every time.”
While it’s true, we generally consider it rude to speak about money. It is not socially acceptable to discuss such things in polite society, but at church we discuss money all the time.  We discuss our budgets, our offerings, our deficits and investments.  We discuss giving throughout the year for special mission opportunities and offerings.  We set goals and work to meet them.  For  many of us, giving is a joyful experience because we are able to give and this feels good. We understand it is an act of faith and obedience, to give of our income as an act of worship and devotion.  We hope and pray our gifts will build up the church, strengthen our ministries and help us carry on.
This year as we move through October, we will be hearing from  our stewardship committee as well as Barb Ford, our treasurer as they invite us to recommit to giving for 2019. I invite you to spend time thinking about what you give to the church and why. I  invite you to spending time praying about and for our ministries in our community, the presbytery, and beyond.  Rather than tip toeing through this October and discussion of stewardship, finances, budgets, and giving – I invite you to celebrate the opportunity to give with joy and courage and faith.
Peace,
Pastor Lou Ellen
Dinner and Discipleship Returns!
Join us on Thursday evenings at 7:15 as we eat together and discuss timely subjects.  On October 4 we will begin with a study entitled “Five Risks Presbyterians Must Take for Peace” by Christian Iosco.  Join us!
October 4	Los Arcos
October 11	Alex’s
October 18    Imo’s
October 25   Panera
Deacons
Cheryl Koederitz, Chair

The Deacons of the First Presbyterian Church would like to remind members who we are and how we can help.  Your Deacons are:  Dixie Finley, Marian Pruitt, Jan Roberts, Deanne Jackson, Cheryl Koederitz, Carlene May, Carrie Aswegan, Carol Bennett, and Bill Neely.  If we can be of help with a funeral dinner, visitation, meal delivery, prayer chain, or transportation, please contact us.

Presbyterian Women
Melba Read

Presbyterian Women will hold their annual Rummage Sale on Saturday, October 13th.  Workers are needed for Thursday and Friday for set up and Saturday for the sale.  A sign-up sheet is across from the office.  Items may be dropped off on Thursday from 12-6 and Friday from 8-12.  If you need items picked up, please contact Cheryl Koederitz.

Fellowship News
Bob May, Chair

Thanks to you who help with providing for Fellowship Time each Sunday morning after worship.
[bookmark: _GoBack](We welcome anyone interested and willing to be on our schedule to prepare coffee and drinks and pick up the Do Nut Holes - only once every several weeks.   See Bob May if you’d like to help).
It’s good to see new faces in the congregation.  Please, everyone greet them and invite visitors to join with us after worship for a time to visit and attend Sunday School.

Recent Events:
Several members enjoyed the Annual Church Picnic Sept. 9th even though it was at bit windy.
Coming Events:
October 5th, 6:00 p.m. 1st. Friday Night Out. We’ll meet and eat at Mandarin Garden.  Let Lee B	Bennett 341-2130 know if you’ll be there.
October 21, 3:00 p.m. Sunday afternoon. Hike at Lane Springs, with Hot Dogs, chips, etc. after ward.  Non-Hikers welcome.  Meet at Church – leave 2:30 to share rides.
November 10th, Saturday Bonfire (tentative).  Watch for announcement.

From the Office
Betti Jo Pyatt, Office Manager

Our Happy Birthday wishes go out to Judy Fox, Christopher Bennett, Jennifer Denbo, Betty Lemp, Dwight Look, David Wallen and Eugene Zanders.

Events for the Month:

5  First Friday Night Out – 6 pm Mandarin Garden
7  Stewardship Sunday speaker, Charles Spencer, during Fellowship 
11  Bring items for Rummage sale from 12 – 6 pm to FH
12  Set up for Rummage Sale 8 am – 12 pm
13  PW Rummage Sale 8 am – 2 pm in Fellowship Hall
17  No Bell or Choir rehearsal
21  Hike at Lane Springs




